REMINDER: UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE ALL
POLICE CRIME PREVENTION COMMISSION AND
BLOCK CAPTAINS MEETINGSWILL BE HELD IN
THECITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS (2"°/H STREETS)

ANTIOCH POLICE CRIME PREVENTION COMMISSION

December 19, 2005
7:00 p.m.

City Council Chambers
2nd and H Streets
Antioch, CA 94509

MINUTES

A regular meeting of the Antioch Police Crime Prevention Commission was held on
December 19, 2005, and called to order in the Antioch Community Room.

Agenda ltem #2 — Roll Call

The meeting commenced at 7:00 p.m., with roll call asfollows:
Present: Chair Vasguez and Commission Members: Beck, Ho, Kelly, Koch and Talavera
Absent: None

Agenda ltem #3- Approval of Minutes (November 21, 2005)

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Crime Prevention Commission minutes for
November 21, 2005.

Vote:

Ayes.  Chair Vasguez and Commission Members Beck, Ho, Kelly and Koch
Noes. None

Abstain:  Commission Members Talavera (absent on 11/21/05)



Agenda ltem #4 Public Comments— Forum for Public Comment of Items not on
the Regular Agenda

Emil Stein wished all aMerry Christmas. He aso conveyed to the Commission about reported breaking
and entering as well as stolen vehicle problems in the W.7th/G Street area of town. Lt. Marchoke will
look into the situation.

Vincent Ciccarello reported seeing some kids trying the door handles of cars in the Folsom/Wildhorse
area.

Bob Miller relayed information regarding his Neighborhood Watch meeting on Puma Court and his
encounter with a carload of kids.

Agenda Item #5 — Neighborhood Watch Program Report

Commission Vice-Chair/Neighborhood Watch Coordinator Beck provided a summary report of activities
for the period of November 22, 2005 to December 19, 2005.

Agenda Item #6 — Commission Communications’/Announcements/Cor respondence

a. Commission

Commission Member Ho
- requested the Activities Committee report be placed on the January 23rd’ s meeting agenda.

Commission Member Beck
- stated what a blessing it isto have Lt. Marchoke as the police liaison. He also wished all aMerry
Christmas.

Presenter Miller
- relayed to the Commission how he was instrumental in getting a coach fined ($275) for always
parking in the handicapped parking space.

b. Staff

Lt. Marchoke

- thanked Commission Member Beck for hiswork this past year; he also thanked Secretary
Friedrikson for the decorations etc. for the potluck held prior to the meeting.

- updated the Commission about the recruitment of a new Commission member not happening until
after the first of 2006.

- reminded the Commission that the all future meetings (until further notice) will be held at the City
Council Chambers. The next meeting will be held on Monday, January 23",

- attended earthquake training in San Luis Obispo and our city is doing well.

- will be holding some Block Captains only meetings with Corporal Delavan for Beats 1 & 2 together;
Beats 3 & 4 together; and Beat 6 by itself. These meetings will help train the Block Captains about
some of the realities of police work.

- reminded the Commission about the new laws regarding driving with headlights whenever using
windshield wipers.

- informed the Commission that Pocket Bikes can now be confiscated and that scooter riders need
helmets but not alicense.



- addressed issues regarding speeding problems on James Donlon and Lone Tree Way and other
problem areas. He also stated that driving 21 miles over the speed limit disqualifies a person for

traffic school and 26 miles over invokes a suspension of the license. A discussion regarding the use
of red light cameras ensued.

c. Future Commission Meetings/Educational Presentations/Events

January 23, 2006 — a Joint Antioch Police Crime Prevention Commission and the 1% Quarterly
Block Captains meeting, 7 p.m. in the City Council Chambers

February 27, 2006 — Regular Antioch Police Crime Prevention Commission Meeting, 7 p.m. in
the City Council Chambers

Mar ch 20, 2006 — Regular Antioch Police Crime Prevention Commission Meeting, 7 p.m.

Agenda ltem #7 - Adjournment

There being no further items of discussion, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be held on
Monday, December 19, 2005, at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Connie L. Friedrikson
Secretary



